Following a program on canine nutrition given by Dr. Helen Berschneider, the meeting was called to order by President, Stella Maunsell.

The minutes from the October 18, 1993 meeting were read and approved as read.

President's Report: The annual Christmas party will be held on December 20th, our regular meeting date. Sharon Pitz is in charge.

Treasurer's Report: In the absence of Cindy Luster, the following report was given by Emilie Beglane.

Checking Account: \$ 6,958.66 Savings Account: 82,530.15 Fowler TF: 1,938.55

Any money to be turned over to Cindy can be given to Emilie who will see that it gets to Cindy.

Committee Reports:

Steve Wallis: AKC Delegate reported that the next AKC Delegates meeting will be on 12/14/93. Steve encouraged member's comments on issues being brought up for voting at delegates meetings.

Ridley Kessler, Corres. Sec., shared misc. correspondence.

David Kimble, Membership Ch.: The following were voted in as member candidates:

Tina Smith Felicitas Schmalz Deborah Danford Beverly Franklin

Emilie Beglane reported for tracking. Our November 28th TD and TDX test has 6 TD entries and 3 TDX entries. A list for food donations was passed. Norma Williams is in charge of the luncheon and will be at the building from 11:00 a.m. on. The test will begin at 8:00 a.m. and spectators are welcome.

Education Committee: Sallie Cooper encouraged interested members to volunteer for presentations on dog care to school children.

Peggy Davis, Awards Program, confirmed that the awards night dinner will cost \$20.00 per person and will be held at the Durham Hilton. Peggy encouraged all members to attend. There will be door prizes in addition to the presentation of annual awards.

Richard Perschel thanked Jimmy and Cindy Alexander for the pig pickin' dinner.

The DKC building will be open on Monday nights during the holidays from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m.

Stella Maunsell asked that guests be introduced.

Land Report: Stella reported that the new grass is growing and Durham Co. has accepted the work that has been done. The performance bond for the completion of the work will now be issued.

Fall Show: Betty Perschel read a thank you note from Judge, Roxanne Mahan for inviting her to be on our show panel of judges.

Following voting by written ballot, the following were voted in as regular club members:

Carolyn Wolfe and Jimmy and Cindy Alexander.

Richard Perschel reported that he had found a pocket calculator on the grounds following the fall show.

Anyone interested in borrowing a book from the DKC library was urged to get in touch with Mary Kay Glazer. It was suggested that additional keys to the bookcases be made and distributed. This suggestion was referred to the board for further evaluation.

Joyce McHenry questioned the raising of the price for the eye clinic. Nothing decided.

New Business: George Beglane presented the 1993-'94 proposed budget in the absence of Cindy Luster. Sallie Cooper pointed out that no monies had been allocatted for the pet education committee and following a discussion, disposition of the budget was tabled until the next meeting.

Stella mentioned that Jill Glei had earned an O.T.Ch. with her Border Collie, Nick and Charlie Whorton a C.D.X. on his Border Collie, Dipper. Both Jill and Charlie are DKC Jr. members.

Following several brags the meeting was adjourned at 9:50 p.m.

Submitted with respect,

Marjorie J. White, Secretary